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Letter from the 802.11 chair

Dear IEEE 802.11 members:

The purpose of the IEEE 802.11 is to standardize technologies  for end users to build products that can interoperate by virtue of compliance with the detailed specifications of the standard.  To that effect I would like to remind members that it is improper to claim compliance with a standard that has not yet been approved.  This has recently been brought to my attention due to the large amount of press that has been generated due to our work on IEEE 802.11g.  Task Group g issued its first letter ballot in January 2002 and is in the process of reviewing comments.  The draft text for IEEE 802.11g may undergo significant changes prior to final ratification.  

Products released based on draft standards are at significant risk of being non-compliant and incompatible with the standard that is ultimately ratified.  Release of products based on the draft standard and characterizing them as being based on an IEEE standard is inaccurate and places the reputation of IEEE 802.11 at risk.  As a final warning, there is no guarantee that any of the drafts of supplements to IEEE 802.11 will substantially resemble what is finally approved.  The schedule for each of the IEEE 802.11 task groups is as follows.

IEEE 802.11e  Estimated final approval January 2003

IEEE 802.11f  Estimated final approval March 2003

IEEE 802.11g  Estimated final approval January 2003 

IEEE 802.11h  Estimated final approval March 2003
IEEE 802.11i  Estimated final approval September 2003

Sincerely,
Stuart J. Kerry
IEEE 802.11 Chairperson
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